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Alwin Holland School

10615 96th Street

Fort St. John, B.C. V1J 3R3

Phone: 250-785-6125 Fax: 250 785-6123

T. E. A. M. 
Together Everyone Achieves More

January 11, 2012

Dear Parents,

I hope you all had a wonderful holiday and all the best in 2012.  Please remember that if the temperature is warmer than -20, all students will be going out at recess and lunchtime.  Children need to have their snow gear so that they can enjoy the time outside.

We would like to remind everyone that we are a peanut/tree nut free and scent sensitive school and we ask that all visitors and members of our school community respect the students and staff members who have severe allergies. We are part of the Network of Healthy Schools and remind parents that all snacks sent to school need to be healthy, and should be fruit, vegetables or cheese.  Your help in this is appreciated.
FSA

Grade 4 students will be writing the Foundational Skills Assessment during the month of February.  The FSA provides us a “snapshot in time” of how well children in the province are learning basic skills.  The information gained for this assessment gives us some indication how well our students are doing in comparison to the rest of the province. It is only one measure of student progress.  For more information on the FSA please contact the office.

Planning

It is hard to imagine, but we are already starting to plan for next year. If you have a child who will be starting kindergarten in September 2012, please register as soon as possible. When registering you will need to bring in your child’s birth certificate and immunization information. Please pass this information on to any neighbours or friends who may have kindergarten aged children.

Non-Instructional Day
Our next Professional Development Day is Monday, January 30th so there will be no school for students that day.
Wanted!!

We are currently looking for games and puzzles in good condition that can be used in the classrooms.  If you have any items that you would be willing to donate to the school, please drop them off at the office. It would be greatly appreciated.

Sports News
Thanks to Mr. Burridge, Mrs. Callison, Mr. Ross and Mr. Lang for volunteering to coach our basketball teams.  
PAC Meeting
Our Alwin Holland Cookbook will be going to the printers shortly.  Brooklyn Fuhriman designed the front cover and Brittney Hansen designed the back cover.  There is still some cookie dough left over so if you would like to purchase another bucket please contact the school. The cost is $12.00 and this is what we have left:

6 oatmeal raisin
4 chocolate chunk
4 triple chocolate
2 pecan white chocolate
1 peanut butter
5 circus circus

PAC is hoping to host another family skate on February 24th. More details to follow.
Our next PAC meeting is February 1st at 7pm. in the library.
Read ‘n Feed and Pajama Day

Our Read ‘n Feed and Pajama Day will take place on Friday, January 27.  This is also Family Literacy Day. We invite parents or grandparents to come and read with us any time from 1:30 – 2:30 that afternoon.  Please bring or send healthy snacks if you can.  The library will be giving out small prizes throughout the afternoon.  The purpose of Read ‘n Feed is to celebrate reading with friends and family. There are many activities offered in the community that day.  Be sure to check the website.
Breakfast Program

Any student in the school is welcome to have a healthy breakfast in our canteen from 8:30 to 8:50.  Although the program is open to everyone, we encourage students to eat at home when they can.  The program is not intended as a convenience but as another way to support our students and to ensure everyone has a healthy start to the day. (Secret Word: Excellence)
Rick Hansen

We will be having a special assembly on January 24th at 1pm with Lori Slater doing a presentation about Rick Hansen. This will replace our usual Monday morning assembly. Parents are welcome to join us.
Website
 Please remember to check out our website at www.holland.prn.bc.ca.  Find the mystery word, and send your child to the office with it for a prize. If you have any questions or concerns about anything relating to the school, please contact us at 785-6125.

Yours truly,

Pat Lang




Dave Burridge

Principal




Vice Principal

